
October 17, 2011 Bay Breeze Point (BBP) Board of Directors (BOD) Meeting minutes

6:03 PM.  Jim Casey called the BOD meeting to order.  Present were Jim Casey, Jerry Baker, Jan Blosser, John Bergman and Kimberly Cox; Alison Till was unable to attend.  BBP homeowner Bob Minor was also present.
6:04 PM.  HOA Open Forum.

Bob Minor asked the BOD if the HOA’s fence approval process considered nearby fences.  Specifically, if a new fence is being proposed does its height need to somewhat conform to the height of any adjoining fences.  The result of the discussions was that there are no guidelines requiring matching fence heights, only the 6’ limit and other restrictions spelled out like no chain link fences, etc.  Bob also mentioned late night barking dogs but acknowledged that it was something that he would take up directly with the dog’s owner. 

6:12 PM.  Review and approval of the September 2011 BOD minutes.

The only recommended change to the draft September BOD minutes was the deletion of John’s note on the second page.  Jerry made a motion, Jim seconded, to accept the minutes with the deletion which was confirmed by voice vote of all present.  John will make the change and send them out.
6:13 PM.  Management Report.

Kim stated she didn’t have anything to add to the information that was in the meeting package.
6:14 PM.  President’s Comments.

Jim asked about the wall repair bids, Kim stated that two companies have provided bids with a third to be received soon.  Jim deferred any further action regarding the wall repairs to a future meeting.

The revised Construction Guidelines that Jan assembled and Jim made some formatting changes to were briefly discussed.  Jan made a motion, Jerry seconded, to consider the effort complete and to post the updated Guidelines which was confirmed by voice vote of all present.

Jim noted that there still were a couple of hanging real estate signs in the neighborhood; Kim said she would contact the responsible firms.  Bob Minor mentioned that he had the same concerns with a similar sign on his property and had removed the hanging portion to prevent damage to parked automobiles.
6:17 PM.  Treasurer’s Report.
Alison was not present but Kim said that she was waiting for some of the September bills to arrive.

6:18 PM.  ARB Report.
Kim reported the ARB’s questions about the application for 9579 BP and she also thought it was incomplete because a plot was not included showing the layout of the new front porch.  Jim pointed out that it might not conform to the 25’ setback requirement.  Jan thought that a project of this size would require a building permit and felt that the City would therefore be checking the setbacks.  Consensus was that the application should be return requesting the addition information and answers to the ARB’s questions.

Kim reported that the builder of 9621 BP had submitted an updated ARB application for the roof change (from metal to shingles) and that she would run it through the ARB.

6:22 PM.  Old Business.

Jim discussed TPS contract’s requirements for periodic inspections; currently it requires them twice per month.  He was proposing varying them throughout the year with more frequent inspections during the summer months and fewer during the winter months.  One option would be to have four per month for May - August and only one per month the remaining months.  A second option would be to have three per month for April through September and one per month for October – March; Jerry, Jan and John preferred this second option.  After some additional discussion Jerry made a motion, John seconded, to amend TPS contract that starts January 2012 to incorporate this second option which was confirmed by voice vote of all present.  Kim inquired when the new contract should be reviewed by the BOD and Jim said it would be after the annual meeting.
2012 budget – Everyone agreed that the latest version still needs some work (formatting, including the per lot assessment, deleting zero items, etc.).  Jim recommended that the legal budgeted amount be reduced to $1200.00 and that $3,000.00 be moved from Operating Reserves to Capital Reserves to accommodate the wall repairs whenever they may get done.  Jim made a motion, Jerry seconded, to make those changes to the draft 2012 budget which was confirmed by voice vote of all present.  Kim will make the updates and distribute to the BOD for review.  Jim stated that given the short timeframe an email review and approval process would be used.

Annual meeting preparations – Kim said she was shooting for distribution of the package to the BBP homeowners by the end of the month, or earlier.  Jim brought up the slate of BOD nominees for 2012; Jim, Jerry and John indicated that they would be willing to run again, Jan said she was declining.  Jan noted that the current ARB members were going to be dropping out; John recommended adding ARB volunteers to the annual meeting agenda
Status of easement and encroachment agreements – Jim reported that he had no updated status from the City Attorney but that he was hoping to have something by the annual meeting.  He did point out that an easement still exists, however it is in R.G. Moore’s company’s name.

6:52 PM.  New Business.
Annual HOA meeting – The annual meeting will be November 15th at Southern Bank (formerly Commonwealth Bank).  Jim talked about his visit to the Bank after the takeover which confirmed that the Bank was open for business and that the BBP BOD meetings were on the schedule for their upstairs conference room.

Next BOD meeting – The next BOD meeting will be December 12th at the Southern Bank.  
6:55 PM Executive Session.
Jim moved and Jerry seconded to shift to the Executive Session.  
Jim discussed the dog waste situation with 9625 DR; Kim said a letter would be sent to the offending homeowner notifying them of the City ordinance they were violating.

The status of the violation letters for 9567 BP, 9571 BP and 9632 DR were discussed; TPS has received responses from two of them.  The recommended response for 9567 BP will be to move or remove the gate as the ARB cannot approve its present location; 9632 DR will be asked to submit a retroactive ARB application.

The situation at 9728 BP was discussed.  TPS will contact City code enforcement department after discussing it with Scott at TPS.

Kim reported that some recent violation letters had been sent to the wrong addresses by TPS.  She said that TPS was reviewing their letter process to avoid future occurrences.

John asked that TPS put the inspection dates back on the violation report, without them it is not possible for the BOD to see how long problems have existed.

At 7:29 PM Jim moved to adjourn the meeting which was seconded by Jan and approved by all present; the meeting was then adjourned.
Prepared by: John Bergman
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